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June 4, 2020 

TO:        Mark Mitchell, Interim City Manager 

FROM:  Dan Scherer, Local Manager (Alliance Water Resources) 

RE:        CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PURCHASE 

             Water Treatment Plant (WTP) Replacement De-Gasifier Blower and Motor 

The De-Gasifier is the heart of the WTP hydrogen sulfide (H2s) removal system. It pulls outside 

air through the treatment vessel to strip the treated water of H2s, the air being pulled through 

then is forced (by the blower) through scrubber #1 and then scrubber #2 where chemicals are 

used to dissipate the H2s, the clean air then is forced to the atmosphere 95.8% free of H2s.  The 

existing blower is 18 years old, and has an estimated 84,787 hours of run time on it, fins on the 

blower are corroding from its many years of service, and staff has noted intermittent bearing 

noise.  To sustain dependability of the odor control system the blower should be replaced.  A 

failure at any time will cause H2s to escape to the atmosphere, creating odor complaints in a 

wide spread area around the WTP Facility and will also cause water quality issues.  The blower 

is not a “on the shelf” item and lead time once ordered is 7-8 weeks.  WTP staff is being 

proactive in the replacement of the unit by pursuing purchase prior to a failure occurring.  To 

keep replacement costs down Alliance staff will remove the old blower and motor and install 

the new system in house. 

Quotation as follows:  

 The New York Blower Company ------------- $13,718.00 – (freight included) 

 Evans Enterprises -------------------------------- $15,250.00 – (freight included) 

 Indelco Plastics Corporation ------------------- $16,412.33 – (freight included) 

At this time, I am requesting approval to purchase the new blower and motor from the low 

bidder New York Blower in the amount of $13,718.00. This is a budgeted item to be expensed 

from City funds budget line item 500-5-4425-284 with a present balance of $20,000.00.  The 

new blower is not an exact fit as the old-style unit is no longer made so, some of the remaining 

funds may be needed for incidentals during the installation process. If you have any questions, 

please contact me. 

Cc: Gary Johnson, file 














